
Dear Parents, 

We hope you and your families are faring as well as possible during this uncertain time.  Our staff had a 

work day today, and we truly missed having your children in the building with us. 

Following prayer and planning guidelines over our PA system, we met in small teams, including grade 

levels, special subjects, counseling staff, special education staff, technology staff, and administrators, to 

coordinate planning efforts across the board.   Our staff worked diligently and we had a very productive 

day.  All teachers should have reached out to families today via email, Gradelink, Google Classroom, or 

other means.  All students in grades K-8 should now have their assignments for the closure period.  If 

you need assistance with Gradelink, please email Mrs. Smith at msmith@st-hilary.org.  

Our third quarter will end as scheduled on March 27 and report cards will be pushed out on Gradelink 

on March 31.  Although teachers are able to excuse assignments, if students are inclined to turn in a 

missing assignment, they should contact the appropriate teacher directly. 

Some families have contacted us regarding technology needs.  At this time, we believe everyone 

needing immediate assistance has been addressed.  If you have technology issues going forward, our 

team is here to help.  Please contact: 

Mrs. Heuer at kheuer@st-hilary.org  

Mrs. Slanina at eslanina@st-hilary.org  

Mrs. Weber at lweber@st-hilary.org  

Our staff conducted a non-perishable food drive today.  If your family is in need, please contact either 

Mrs. Woodman at jwoodman@st-hilary.org, Mrs. Alexander at dalexander@st-hilary.org, or Mrs. 

Sinopoli at dsinopoli@st-hilary.org.  Our entire staff is at your disposal if we can assist your family in any 

way during this time.  Please do not hesitate to reach out. 

Based on statements Governor DeWine made during his press conferences over the weekend, we have 

reason to believe that there is a possibility schools may be closed through the end of the school year.  

Please know that we are planning accordingly and will contact you as we receive additional information. 

Please continue to join us in praying for the health and safety of all affected by this crisis. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Mrs. Woodman 

Principal 
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